East York Strategy Planning Session
October 18, 2006   7:00 PM

Cosburn United Church
· Welcome and introductions of the 24 people (or so) in attendance

Reports
Toronto Police Services (54 Division) – Nothing to report except that there are still incidents of ‘smash and grab’ robberies on the Danforth.
Community Safety Secretariat – the Toronto Community Safety Secretariat (TCSS) introduced themselves and provided a presentation of their organization, programs and objectives.  The TCSS would like to start discussions on how they would be able to augment the EYS initiative.  As the TCSS has a large pool of experience and resources and as their objectives and the EYS objectives overlap in some areas, tonight’s discussion and presentation would be a precursor to additional discussions as to how the two organizations could coordinate their efforts to achieve it’s goals.
The next step towards this would be a meeting to discuss how the TCSS and the EYS would fit and to further define the logistics of this partnership.  One way to initiate this would be to have TCSS participate in next months EYS Youth Gathering.

One of the programs that the TCSS is involved with is Witness Advise.  It is a free, anonymous program for prospective witnesses to a crime which provides them with free legal advice regarding witness rights.  This program was designed to work in conjunction with Crime Stoppers.

East York Community Initiative – Eastview Community Center, the Madina Mosque and EYS are working to develop programs for youth with multi-faith/collaborative initiative in the neighbourhood.
Phase 1 of this initiative involves research within the community, to develop a multi-faith partnership.

A grant for $25,000 was applied for by the East York Community Initiative for this effort.

A suggestion was brought up for the need to approach the Eastern European youth community and to have them involved in our initiative.
Earl Beatty School – A meeting was held a couple of weeks ago between the CPLC, Earl Beatty School, EYS and the Church of the Resurrection.  The result of this meeting was an event to be held at the Earl Beatty School on Thursday, November 23rd between 3 pm – 5:30 pm where the youth of Earl Beatty would participate in an after school program.
The program consists of volleyball with the police officers from the 54 Division, followed by pizza, snacks and refreshments to provide the youth with an opportunity to converse with the police officers to bridge the gap and break down barriers between the youth and the police.  The success of this program would initiate similar programs at two other schools.

The Church of the Resurrection, the Parent Council, and the CPLC have all donated $100 for the pizza, snacks and refreshments.

Touchstone – Nothing new to report.  Jim reported on the dinner that EYS members put on for the youth at Touchstone on Thursday, October 12.  A great success, thanks to the efforts of cook Sharon English, and others who helped serve and then enjoy the meal along with the youth.  Youth seemed genuinely touched and grateful for the experience.  Hopes underway to do this kind of thing regularly.
Leaside Rotary Club – Jim Parker was the guest speaker at the Leaside Rotary Club.  Jim outlined the East York Strategy and it’s objectives.  The President of the Leaside Rotary Club offered to present the EYS wish list to the rotary club for support.  The wish list would be for items such as a supply of basketballs, drums, etc. – items which would meet the needs of the EYS programs.  Programs such as the guitars and recorders for the music group program at the Woodbine Heights Baptist Church or the drum group.  Perhaps the rotary club could also raise funds for EYS t-shirts which could be used by youth leaders at events such as the EYS Youth Gathering.  
Pape Community Walk – This Saturday, October 21 at 4:30 pm, there will be a walk up and down Pape within the Pape BIA boundaries.  This walk is organized by the EYS, the Pape BIA and the Pape Neighborhood Association.  The walk will begin at the Bethany Baptist Church and everyone is encouraged to meet at Bethany Baptist Church from 3:30 pm – 4:30 pm for a meet-and-greet with your neighbours with refreshments on the Church lawn.  The walk itself starts at 4:30 pm.  This walk is designed to provide a different perspective and an opportunity to meet and discover the residents and the businesses in the neighborhood.
EYS Training Evening – Urban Promise has had years of experience in training youth leaders.  They are partnering with the EYS to provide training for us.  Friday, November 3rd has been initially set as a training evening as Fridays were the only time available for Urban Promise to provide us with this training.  As many youth programs are being held on Friday nights, it was suggested that this overlap would affect attendance for this training program.
It was suggested that an email be sent out to members on the EYS email list to request a response as to who would be able to commit to attending the training program.  As the program is set for Friday, November 3rd, perhaps a deadline of Friday, October 20 be set as a response deadline in order for the EYS to determine if the November 3rd program be confirmed or rescheduled for another date.

TCSS also indicated that they have resources such as video and manuals for youth leadership training.

Toronto Argos – The Argos were generous to offer 475 tickets to this Friday’s game at the Rogers Centre.  The game is at 7:30 pm versus the Saskatchewan Roughriders.  
100 tickets were given to the East York Collegiate and to Danforth Tech.  Remaining tickets can be offered to Touchstone.  A suggestion was made to offer some of the tickets to the Madina Mosque youths.

The criteria for the tickets would be to encourage parents and adults to take youths to this event as part of our mentoring initiative.

EYS Youth Gathering – A youth gathering will be held on Tuesday, November 14th.  This event is going to be held as a way to connect with the community youth and to explain what we (EYS) are trying to do.  This program would be an opportunity for Church youths and School youths to come together to listen to what we are trying to achieve and would give these youths an opportunity to provide us with valuable input and suggestions.  
One of the fruits of this gathering might be an EYS Youth Focus Committee.  This youth group would provide the EYS with a valuable perspective on how we would go forward with our initiative and as to what the youth are looking for and as to how they would like to get involved.

Two ideas emerged from this meeting.  One was to start the gathering off with some play activities which would provide an opportunity for the youth to participate and play together, breaking down barriers and allowing all members to enjoy an evening together.  This would follow with beverages and snacks with a follow up discussion about the EYS and how the youth can get involved.

The second suggestion was to hold a gathering of Church and School kids to discuss the EYS and to have the youths provide their input and suggestions.  Pizza and refreshments would be provided.  As part of this gathering, the EYS can have these kids to plan a youth engagement night (location, when, and what – they would be able to suggest guest speakers or other programming).  This would allow the kids to take ownership of this program/committee and would provide them with the opportunity to plan and buy into our programs and objectives.  Consensus was that this second suggestion was the best way to proceed for this initial meeting, with a view to incorporate the ideas from the first suggestion into the Youth Engagement evening.  Everyone encouraged to invite interested youth to this initial Youth Gathering set for Tuesday, November 14, 5pm - 7pm.
Bank Account – As a result of a need to deal with the issue of donations and possible grants, a bank account was opened by the EYS.  Jai Reid will serve as Treasurer, with Jim Parker and Dan Shibata as additional persons with signing authority.

Inspector Tom Fitzgerald of the 54 Division had suggested that a collection basket be placed at the back of the general planning sessions for completely voluntary donations to cover refreshments and EYS efforts in general.  The voluntary donations would be placed in the EYS bank account for future use.

Toy Guns – Jim Parker and Maureen Skuja had the opportunity to go the dollar stores (Dollar Blitz and Just ‘A’ 99 Cent Store) to discuss getting the toy guns off of their shelves.  Both stores agreed that if the EYS would purchase all the toy guns in stock and on the shelves, they would agree and promise to not place anymore orders for toy guns.  Pursuant to this, Jim and Maureen went to the 99 Cent store and bought a total of 149 toy guns.  They subsequently went to Dollar Blitz and purchased all of their 30 toy guns.  A total of 179 toy guns were purchased and taken off the shelves.
A suggestion was made that as this is a symbolic milestone, the media (The Mirror and Global) be contacted for photographs and a news media piece by both to promote this endeavor.  Marta and Pauline to follow-up.
Closing Prayer:  Jim Parker

Next Steps
1. Meeting with the Toronto Community Safety Secretariat to discuss how the TCSS and the EYS can coordinate their efforts.
2. Contact the local Kiwanis Club (suggested by Case Ootes) to present the EYS.
3. Email the EYS mailing list to poll the members for commitment for the Friday, November 3rd Training Evening to determine if we should proceed or reschedule the training evening.
4. To coordinate and plan the November 14th Youth Gathering and a format for this forum.
5. To contact the media to promote the EYS Toy Gun effort.
6. The next General Planning Session will be held at the William Burgess School on Tuesday, November 28th at 7:00 pm.
